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ORDER

DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED

On March 21, 2007, Wantel, Inc., dba ComspanUSA (Wantel), filed an
application with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission) requesting
designation as an eligible telecommunications carrier (ETC) in the Coquille wire center
of the incumbent local exchange carrier (ILEC), Verizon Northwest, Inc. Designation as
a federal ETC would enable Wantel to receive federal universal service support.

Wantel is a competitive local exchange carrier (CLEC), certified by the
Commission on August 20, 1999, under Order No. 99-507, to provide
telecommunications services in Oregon. Wantel provides local exchange services using
its own network facilities, leased loop facilities, and resale of ILECs’ retail services.
Wantel is currently designated as a federal ETC in the Bandon, Roseburg, Sutherlin, and
Winston wire centers and receives federal universal service support in those areas.

In order to be designated as an ETC, a telecommunications service
provider must meet the basic requirements of 47 U.S.C. § 214(e)(1), and must comply
with the additional public interest requirements of 47 U.S.C. § 214(e)(2). Commission
Staff (Staff) finds that Wantel has demonstrated that it meets both the basic statutory
conditions and the public interest threshold for eligibility. Wantel further agrees to abide
by the provisions of Order No. 06-292, requiring that all ETCs file annual reports with
the Commission in order to retain their ETC status. Details of Staff’s recommendations
are attached as Appendix A.

At its Public Meeting on May 22, 2007, the Commission adopted Staff's
recommendations and approved Wantel’s application for designation as an ETC in the
Coquille wire center.


















